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PC-27
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TEMPORARY DEVELOPMENT MORATORIUM
AGRICULTURAL LAND (C.C. No. 07-299)

ON

WEST

MAID

CHAIR BAlSA: ... (gavel) . .. The meeting of the Council Planning Committee
come to order.
This is December 18,2007, and it's just a couple of minutes after 5 o'clock. I'd like to
welcome everyone that's here this afternoon, and I would like to note that we have a quorum
present. I am Gladys Baisa, and I am the Chair of the Planning Committee; and with me today,
I have Committee Members, Bill Kauakea Medeiros. Say "hi", BilL ... (chuckled) ...
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Aloha.
AUDIENCE: Aloha.
CHAIR BAlSA: And Michael Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Aloha.
CHAIR BAlSA:
shortly.

is
MR.
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CHAIR BAlSA: Hey, Jeff. And with us, we also have our Committee Staff. We have David Raatz,
our Legislative Attorney; and we also have Michael Geers, our Legislative Analyst; and Pauline
Martins, our Committee Secretary. Is Kirstin here?
MR.

Yes, she's here.
also have
staff here;

HamrmUl, a Legislative
we are well supported.

So

got a

testimony
be accepted, starting a few minutes. Those
to testify should
sign up with Committee Staff. Testimony shan be limited to three minutes. And we really ask
you to abide by that because we would like to hear as many people as we can without you all
having to stay here past midnight. It's ... it gets very difficult after a while. So if we can all
cooperate and say what we have to say, and not try to exceed the three minutes. I will ask you
to please stop if you are going past that because of that, out of respect for others. Testifiers,
when you get up, you are requested to state your name for the record and to indicate if you
represent anyone besides yourself.
Tonight, we have one item on our agenda, Members, and that is PC-27. It's ... the name of it
is temporary development moratorium on West Maui agricultural land. Our only item tonight
is a draft bill submitted by Councilmember Jo Anne Johnson, entitled "'A BILL FOR AN
ORDINANCE TO ESTABLISH A TEMPORARY DEVELOPMENT MORATORIUM ON
WEST MAUl AGRICULTURAL LAND". The purpose of the draft bill is to establish a
temporary development moratorium on West Maui agricultural land until the West Maui
Community Plan is updated and the West Maui traffic impact fees are implemented. In her
two-page letter to the Council introducing
measure, identified as County Communication
No.

I also want to state that Council Chair
who is a member this Committee also,
is excused tonight. He was unable to be here. And of course, you all saw our heroin arriving,
Councilmember Jo Anne Johnson.
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VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Traffic.... (chuckled) ...
now,

BAlSA:

proceed
Again, I ask
be caned up and the following person. I would really appreciate it if
the person who would follow would also come and
close to the mike so that we don't waste
a lot of time waiting for you to come up. It's really important--as the night goes by, I'm sure
more people win be joining us--that we try to move along as time conscious as we can, so that
hopefully we can all get to bed tonight and not tomorrow morning. So, I'm ready to go. And
again, thank you very, very much for coming tonight. I appreciate very, very much, testifiers
who come to our Planning meetings to help us make decisions. Our first testifier tonight is
Dave DeLeon, and he will be followed by Kimo Falconer.

. . . BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY . ..

MR. DELEON: Good evening. Dave DeLeon speaking for the Realtors Association of Maui. Thank
you for this opportunity to speak in opposition to the proposed legislation. The 1,600 members
Realtors Association of Maui supports proactive, positive legislation that fixes problems. The
proposed moratorium is reactive and assumes no immediate solutions are available for the
problems it addresses. One of those problems is the potential development of important
~

~~

~

owners
a HUU-"'IJ"",",U.Jl"'U
period of
these issues
be, could be resolved by aggressive, proactive
planning. Moratoriums are merely
to walk-in the status quo. They don't
anything and
the proposed moratorium is no exception. We oppose this measure because it would be an
unjustified, uncompensated taking
private property rights without a clear and defined goal.
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And because it would not improve the planning of West Maui. The Realtors Association of
Maui believes that the power of positive, proactive planning such as identifying
preserving
agricultural lands. The Realtors Association
Maui believes that with a
concentrated
such an identification could be achieved within a couple
believe, now we, we encourage and support efforts to take proactive planning
not unnecessarily take away property rights. We do not
unjustified
such as
the one proposed by this
And adding, I want to acknowledge the, the concern and
energy
the direction that the maker of the
the bill have
not
meant anyway toward
meant
itself.
CHAIR BAlSA: Thank you, Mr. DeLeon. Any questions

testifier?

MR. DELEON: Thank you.
CHAIR BAlSA: If not, thank you. Our next testifier is Kimo Falconer and he win be followed by
Tom Blackburn-Rodriguez. Mr. Falconer.
MR. FALCONER: Good afternoon, Chair Baisa, and, Members of the County Planning Committee.
My name is Kimo Falconer, I'm a Lahaina resident and representative of the agricultural
community of West Maui. I am testifying to voice my opposition to this proposed bill enacting
moratorium measures to suspend development on ag zoned lands. Excuse me. While I, while I
am in agreement that certain infrastructural upgrades need to be done to meet the growth
demands of our district. My opposition is directed to the substance of this proposed bill. I have
several issues. The first issue I have with this bill is that development of ag zoned land is a
Countywide problem and I
that it's unfair to single out this district as the culprit and
disallow building
on ag land
the
allowed to

us IS
lternatlve highest
use
Therefore we need your help,
business of farming is
not limited to things
affordable water
land, a good marke~t.
consumed by your material and labor costs and above all fair laws.
,,",VAUA"'"LU,,""',
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If I need to build a personal protective wash station for an ag worker which is required by law, I
can't, with this bill. If I want to expand by milling facilities or build a tractor shed, a flume, an
irrigation
station or an on-site storage building, I can't pun a building
for that. I
can't do that with this law, I wanted to start an added value business such as an ag tour where
I will need an
center, I can't,
going to need a building permit. Farmers are at
the bottom, the bottom feeders of acquiring labor, therefore I need to go and get creative and
a
go out and supply a temporary workforce housing I can't do that, I can't build, I have to
building permit for that. So I would, I would humbly ask this Committee to not overlook the
true agricultural community. Again there's not many
us left
when
deliberate over
this include that this language, either that or
it, you
completely outright. And I
thank Chair Baisa for allowing this community to be heard here Lahaina. Thank you.
CHAIR BAlSA: Thank you, Mr. Falconer. Any questions, Members? Before Mr. BlackburnRodriguez starts I'd like to, just a little housekeeping measure for those of us that are not
familiar with the facility, the bathrooms are outside directly behind the stage. Also if you have
arrived and we've begun, you may sign up to testify, the secretary is up here and you will need
to do that. Mr., Mr. Blackburn-Rodriguez, you're next and he will be followed by Tamara
Paltin.
MR. BLACKBURN-RODRIGUEZ: Thank you, Madam Chair. Thank you very much. Before I
begin my remarks, I would like to say Merry Christmas, happy holidays. I noticed some people
were trying to finish their dinners. I would like to present the group with perhaps some goodies
for later on to help you through, you know, these are all made on Maui.
CHAIR BAlSA: Thank you. Wow. Now just
everybody got a plate, we'd have a potluck.
We have to do a better job on planning these me:etulgs. Thank you,
Blackburn-Rodriguez.

a
axe, it
not
can be.
I equate it with the idea of price controls,
controls work for a
about perhaps
they're taken off, everything takes off with it. So I think we should
unintended consequences that can occur with a moratorium. I do however want to say that I
think the frustration of the community is justified in terms of when they look at the
-7-
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development that's going on and the traffic problems and those concerns and frustrations have
to be addressed by our policy makers. And this is one way to get that out into the open. I do
believe that we're
about
type growth that we're going to
on
West Side
type growth we have done so far is nothing
sprawl, when you
and on MauL Okay.
put a house on two acres of land you are using land inefficiently, you are using resources
inefficiently. And I believe that we should be talking about more and more rather than
moratorium is developing along
of traditional neighborhood design, Maui small towns
that many people
grew
and remember. Walkable, bike-able communities, not just
homes, but communities.
And also communities that help to mitigate traffic, 41 percent of the people who work in
Lahaina or on the West Side are commuting across the PalL We need to have small towns here
so people can live and work here. I would just ask the Committee that they proceed with
caution as they examine it and listen to all of the pro and con on this because I think a better
product will emerge. I am concerned about the open ended nature of the termination of the bill
and perhaps maybe a sunset date might be more appropriate so we would know exactly where
it's coming at. The general plan has been worked very hard by the Planning, two Planning
Directors now, a lot of staff but the general plan is a year behind and the land use plan has yet
to be even presented so the clock isn't even running yet. So when will that happen, hopefully
in my lifetime. West Maui the, the traffic fees, again still not done, open ended. So a sunset
date may be helpful in this legislation. And just in closing, again I want to say I think this
conversation needs to take place, it has been taking place, now it's in the public square. But I
urge you to move with caution and I appreciate the fact that Ms. Johnson did recognize the
critical need in West Maui for affordable housing for local families and we support her in that
and we thank her very much. Aloha.

MR. BLACKBURN-RODRIGUEZ: And thank you for your ...
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: And thank you for the goodies.
-8-
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MR. BLACKBUR-RODRIGUEZ:
very strong.
leadership,

My pleasure. And thank you for
very

collaborative

of

CHAIR BAlSA: Members, any other questions?
not, Mr. Blackburn-Rodriguez,
you very
much, thank you for the goodies. And as far as my having the hearing, ever since I became the
Planning Committee Chair it has been my, I have a very strong feeling about participation, I
really welcome community participation. And
frustrating to me that we don't sit down and
talking about things 'cause I think the only way that we can make
best decisions is to get
out
the community and listen to everybody.
I know that sometimes
that
nobody's listening to because you come to a hearing and it doesn't turn out the way you had
hoped. But understand that we are in a position of having to look at many, many things to
make a decision. But as far as I am concerned I will always be open to listening. And I think
that's what we're doing here tonight and I think all of my Members of my Committee feel that
we're also, that's why we're here. So our next testifier is Tamara Paltin and she will be
followed by John Carty.
MS. PALTIN: Aloha. Aloha, Planning Committee Members, and, Chairlady Baisa. Mahalo for
coming to the West Side to hear public testimony on this issue. I support Councilmember
Johnson's bill calling for a temporary moratorium for agricultural subdivisions. The only thing
I would say is I agree with Mr. Falconer, something we need for the whole island, not just the
West Side. And also I agree with a lot of stuff that Mr. Falconer said actually I mean, the part
about the true farmers, there's currently within the County there's no way to define what a true
farmer is. You know, like we have the Launiupoko ag subdivision and it doesn't look like ag
lots to me, you know.
from the Big Island and over there moratorium is not a bad
word,
know, it
over there.
I
go
best friends

status
it's just suspending the way things are to reevaluate what
problems are. Everybody
agrees that there's a lot
problems with agricultural subdivisions so let's just take a timeout
from approving them and address the problems, you know, like the traffic impact fees, the
structure. Like, Launiupoko is an agricultural subdivision outside of our urban growth
- 9-
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boundary within our community plan, yeah, and when that stoplight came in at Launiupoko it
can add anywhere from half an hour to an hour to your commute to the other side. And when
we made the general
or whatever and made the urban growth boundaries
that was that it wouldn't contribute to the sprawl and like
know.
road that
want to
bypass
not really
be. They keep finding bones.
minutes.
MS.
CHAIR BAlSA: Thank you, Tamara. Any questions for the testifier? Thank you very
next testifier is John Carty and he will be followed by EUe Cochran.

Our

MR. CARTY: Thank you everyone for driving over to the West Side, I know it's a very long ways.
I'm here to, my name is John Carty I live here on the West Side. I'm here in support of
Councilmember Johnson's bill here. I have witnessed a big problem with the current ag
subdivision development the way that it is now. I think there's a lot of parts of it that don't
work and we need time to take a breath and evaluate development on the entire island but
especially here on the West Side. Our open space, most of it being ag land, there's a huge rush
right now to try to develop all of this and there's problems with this. Agricultural land we are
going to need this land for growing food and for maintaining open space and maintaining
beauty and maintaining what makes Maui special. And agriculture subdivisions don't even
have to have an environmental impact survey done, study done and there's other examples of
why this doesn't work. Agriculture land should
for growing food and the agriculture
subdivisions on
side
island
I
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CHAIR BAlSA: Thank you very much, Mr. Carty. Any questions, Members? If not, thank you very
much. Our next testifier will be the famous Elle Cochran, our TV star. And she'll be followed
by Gordon Cockett. Thank you for coming.
MS. COCHRAN:
Thank you, Gladys. Especially to
granting us
public
tonight and Jo Anne
proposing this bill. I completely support Jo
temporary ag land
this is
moratorium for West Maui.
course I do, I would like to see it all across Maui
your district so you're looking out for us West Mauians
mahalo for that. You know, it's
temporary, r d rather see the word permanent really, you know. And add
on hotels,
dollar gated communities. I mean my list can go on and on.
condos, you know,
And, you know, really I, I work at a timeshare property and we're really in essence shooting
ourselves in the foot by continuing to build and build and build and taking up all our beautiful
open space. The, the guests, I hear it daily, you know, I've been coming back 20 years and this
is not the same Maui I recall and guess what I'm thinking twice about coming back.
So if tourism is our number one industry, wen guess what we're ruining it for a lot of people.
And I guess I would like to see this moratorium go into effect prior to the general plan which I
am told hopefully gets, goes into effect about 2010. And that's just a couple years from now,
you know, but I mean we really need to, like John said, you know, stop take a breath, where are
we at. You know, put a hold, reassess everything, check out what's the infrastructure doing,
you know, I mean our, our, we couldn't even handle the rain that we got last week. It's just
things need to, to be reassessed I feel. Put developments aside for now and kind of let the
infrastructure catch up to where we're at. Because if we continue to build at this pace, I mean
it's already out of control to me, it's already out of balance. So it, to get it back in balance let's,
let's just stop for a while and, and reassess.

more
So,
know, that's really, you
again throwing preservation
lifestyles,
historic sites, agriculture, yeah, we need to be more self sufficient here, you know, we're
depending on too much outside, you know, barging and everything. We got five days of fuel,
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you know, I mean, we got, we got so much other alternative energy sources that we can be
tapping into.
MR. GEERS: Three minutes.
really

MS.

to see

more nrp"prV!OItlnn of --

MR. GEERS: Three minutes.
MS. COCHRAN:

--n~crleatllon.al

activities and open space. Mahalo.

CHAIR BAlSA: Thank you very much, Ms. Cochran. Questions for the testifier? If not, thank you
very much. Our next testifier will be Gordon Cockett and Mr. Cockett will be followed by May
Fujiwara.
MR. COCKETT: Thank you, Madam Chair, and thank you for having this meeting here. My name is
Gordon Cockett, and I thank you for allowing me to speak. In today's paper, or one of the
papers over the weekend, there is a letter. Maui appeal erodes ... (end of tape, start 1B at
5:32 p.rn.). . , National Geographic Traveler says "great natural beauty; however, hotel
development and consequent traffic are a serious problem". I speak in favor of the bill, and
I've said before, I would like to see the word "temporary" removed; and I would also like to
see "West Maui" removed. I would also like to see "agricultural" removed. I'd like to see a
moratorium on this entire island for a while. To correct a previous testifier, the bill does not
stop someone from erecting necessary additions to his agricultural house. The bill says
anything that is legally built win not be affected. Right, Jo Anne? Okay. Thank you.

I received an e-mail, I want to testifY, talk fast so, because I see the man looking at the clock. I
20, 50 people, which forwarded a recent
received an e-mail on November 30th of the
article in the Honolulu Advertiser. I wish I could share the entire article with you but we have
time constraints here. In essence he talked about how nine students, all seniors in private and
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public schools could not foresee themselves returning to Hawaii after finishing their college
education. I quote an extract from the article here, "It is ironic that the next generation who
should be the focus of the plan for Hawaii's future do not see themselves Hawaii's future."
MR. GEERS: Three minutes.
CHAIR BAlSA: Thank you very
you very much.
next
Ms. Fujiwara.

~uu,'"'u.

Mr. '-"_""'''''''''', Any questions
be followed by

U"i:)U ..u',",L

MS. FUJIWARA: Good evening, Planning, Planning Committee Chair Baisa, and, Members of the
Council. Welcome to Lahaina. My name is May Fujiwara, a resident of West Maui. I realize
the frustration many West Side residents have about the traffic problem and would like to have
that resolved before any more new buildings are built. I am however asking you to oppose this
agriculture moratorium because of the impact it will have on so many, many people. The
moratorium will be the death of well planned communities such as Pulelehua, Puukolii Village
Mauka, Wainee project, Kaanapali 2020. These projects are exactly what the workforce
housing policy was designed to do, create affordable housing for local people who work in this
community. Our young people, the teachers, fire fighters, police officers, hotel workers need
affordable housing now. Too many of our young people are leaving the islands because of the
lack of affordable housing. We need the DOE elementary school that is to be built as part of
Pulelehua. We need a West Maui acute care hospital that is being planned to be built on ag
zoned land. We need senior housing, Hale Mahaolu that is being planned as part of Puukolii
Village Mauka. We need to keep our construction workers working, our carpenters, our
electricians, et cetera. I'm asking you Council Members to carefully weigh this proposal for a
moratorium and to oppose
ag
because
it
have on so many,

~'U'_H"."Uj',", h~[)USmg

is one
So I just wanted to make sure that you're aware --

MS. FUJIWARA: Yes. I am.
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VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON:
impacted this bill.

--that those things would not, that you're concerned about, are not

MS.

say teITtp01'ary
going
JOHNSON:

Yeah. And that's what

to

MS.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you.
CHAIR BAlSA: Anyone else? If not our next testifier is Anita Yamafuji and she
June Kaaihue.

be followed by

MS. YAMAFUJI: Aloha, Member of the CounciL We are happy to see you here in Lahaina. My
name is Anita Yamafuji, I am a life long resident of Lahaina. I am here to ask you to vote no to
the agriculture moratorium that this bill propose. I have seen so many of our young workers
leave Maui because of their, there are no affordable homes for them to rent or to buy. If you
vote yes to the moratorium you will see more and more of our young workers leaving the
island. Because of the high cost of gas and the time spent on the road coming to work, work in
West Maui. Affordable housing they can rent or buy in West Maui
helped them a
great deaL They could spend more time with their families and save few more dollars on their
gasoline bill. There are so many good affordable housing projects like Pulelehua, Wainee
project and others that will be put on hold. But for now, for how long?
you vote for a
moratorium our
now, not
...,",Uln.U.'-'U

want to
longer. I know my
my grandchildren would love to have homes of
they can afford, where they can raise their children and not have me, grandma telling
how
to raise their children or how to discipline their children. More of these affordable housing
projects like Pulelehua, Puukolii Mauka, Wainee project are well planned. They are like the
U l r , .. Ir,,,",",,,
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old style communities we knew and with the, with the, well, we would be within walking
distance from parks and schools. Help our Keikis, our moopunas and help our kupunas by
agricultural
Thank you.
testifying on
own behalf.
voting no on
BAlSA: Thank you very
MS.

Questions for

testifier?

thank you

much.

L~F1AJl

CHAIR BAlSA: Our next ~'-'~UJlJl''''''Jl is Steven GatchelL Again,
sorry
be followed by
Gatchell,
assuming the partner.

I

right.

MR. S. GATCHELL: You did a very good job and that's my mom. Aloha, I'm Steven Gatchell and
I'm testifying against the bill. It's sad that this bill would deny over 100 people, local folks the
opportunity to build a home on vast agricultural lands but would allow for a 516 timeshare
room, or timeshares that accommodate 25,800 owners on just 30 acres of land in West Maui.
There's also the Honua Kai, two 300 luxury hotel rooms on a once pristine beach. Just what
are we saying to the hard working folks that live here? We have room for visitors but not
enough for you? To add injury to insult the bill specifically allows for certain ethnic groups
and low income groups to build. Why is the hard working class a target? We are being singled
out, why is it okay for some to build and not okay for others? Is this even legal or
constitutional?
What studies, I've been asked this as a developer so many times, what studies if any have been
completed to support the notion that withholding building permits from so few would have any
benefits at all? Has a traffic study, impact study been done? Has water study use been
performed?
appropriate departments
reviewed for sewer demands? I question
~

~

~

years ago. Sugar
not been eC()fl()mJlcaH
industry is all but dead. Let's move into the future
on Maui and that we, most of us live on
not just ago We need to remember that we an
agricultural lands. Jo Anne herself lives in a multi-million dollar gated community on West
Maui that was once ~ land. It is inevitable that we win all continue to move up the hillside. I
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think we're already doing a much better job with the high intent, high density thing. But let's
let ag subdivisions continue to cultivate conservation, let's let these ag lands continue to
cultivate our families and our families to continue to cultivate our community.
MR. GEERS: Three minutes.
MR. S.

What better use otherwise defunct
this bill deprive us of building our homes. Thank you.

could

imagine? Please do not

BAlSA:
you very much. Questions
thank
very
And
our next testifier will be Nina Gatchell and she will be followed by Clay "Duke" Gatchell.
MS. GATCHELL: (NOTE: Speakingfrom the audience.) I'm having problems with. . . {inaudible} . ..
I'm sorry.
MR. S. GATCHELL: You can do it, Ms. Gatchell.
CHAIR BAlSA: It's okay.
MS. GATCHELL: I have a problem speaking. I'd like to give the time to my son. Okay?
CHAIR BAlSA: No problem. Members, no problem? Her ...
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: No objections.
S.

umnt,,·rl

MR. S.

to use

Could I do that?

CHAIR BAlSA: Corp. Counsel?
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MR. S. GATCHELL: Why, my mom doesn't have the right to give up her time?
lV.UJ'LJ-'''-

JOHNSON:

CHAIR BAlSA: No, she can give up her
MR. S.

Okay.

CHAIR BAlSA:

sorry. I need to

It's just a question of process.

MR. S. GATCHELL: That's okay.
CHAIR BAlSA: --I'm new at this.
MR. S. GATCHELL: All right.
CHAIR BAlSA: I need an opinion. We'll find out. Hold on a second.
MR. S. GATCHELL: That's okay. Thank you.
MR. S. GATCHELL: Okay. I, my mom, my mom wants me to read somebody else's ...
MS. GATCHELL: (NOTE: Speaking from the audience.) I wanted to read the
can't, so I wanted him to do this for me. Is that okay?
to

MR. S. GATCHELL: It is. Thank
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CHAIR BAlSA: All right. Thank ...
MR.S.

And thank
be

Okay.

MR. C. GATCHELL: Aloha and welcome to West Maui.
had this opportunity many times the
past, I've,
name is Clay Gatchell.
is a name that
father gave me because he
couldn't stay Clay. And my, my sister is the Duchess.
any event, I come with, with a
little bit of background. I've served with the Lahaina Town Action Committee on the
executive committee for many years. I've seen many of these groups, well meaning groups
who beg for moratoriums and give us a moratorium to study what we need to study like our
bypass, almost 20 years, a source of great frustration to many of us if not all of us. Our medical
care, our medical facilities on this side of the island, I'm really frankly, I'm 76 years old, I'm in
very poor health, I need, I require a lot of help, a lot of medical care for which my son is here to
give me.
Because of this moratorium he is subject to losing a home for me for the rest of my days.
However many days I have left. He's giving up of his own time, of his own monies to build on
land that would be subject to this moratorium. He has his building permit, he's gone through,
jumped through all of the hoops and now because of this so called moratorium which could last
for 20, 30, 40 years like all the rest of them. I'll be dead, in the ground by that time. And
frankly from a purely selfish point of view, I, I don't want to wait. I want to spend the rest of
my days on a lanai gazing out at the surf. That's what I want and it's not going to happen with
this group. I know it.
seen aU these well intentioned people before,
put a moratorium.

a
S.
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VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Are you aware that, Mr. Gatchell, that because the building pennits that
you stated have already been granted this would not affect any of those building pennits. This
is something totally,
know,
is separate. Those.. . (inaudible) . ..
MR. S. GATCHELL: Jo Anne, you've made my day. My personal selfish day.
I'm here is purely selfish. And to get a
off my chest after
Lahaina Town Action Committee. I appreciate that.
JOHNSON:

I
reason
many years on the

and I really appreciate

MR. S. GATCHELL: Oh. That's, I'm sorry, my son corrected me,
is
process of getting
building pennit. He sold his home, it's in escrow. To buy the land which is bought and he's in
the process of getting his building pennit.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Well anybody that has their pennits and, you know, I, I don't know
when further action will be taken is not impacted just so you're aware. And I did try to get a
hotel moratorium through and it never got a hearing. Thank you.
CHAIR BAlSA: Thank you very much. Any other questions for the testifier? If not, thank you very
much. Our next testifier win be Rory Frampton and Mr. Frampton win be followed by Tom
Bell. Mr. Frampton.
MR. FRAMPTON: Good evening, Chair, and, Committee Members. My name is Rory Frampton, I'm
a Land Use Planner, and I work for Makila Land Company. I'm against the moratorium
because I don't, I don't necessarily agree with the logic or the reasoning behind the moratorium
and I generally don't think it's a positive way to address these
With regards
to ag

opportunities.
regards to
to
statement regarding
to
stop development on ag lands because of impacts to infrastructure ignores the reality that there
are over 2,000 units proposed in West Maui which win not be affected by
moratorium.
Most of these units would have a direct impact on County water and waste water systems while
ag subdivisions in West Maui have developed privately own systems and do not tie into the
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wastewater treatment facilities. Traffic impact fees should be obtained from all development
types, not just agricultural lands. There is no basis to single out development on agricultural
lands based on impacts to infrastructure.
With regards to the impacts to the planning for Honoapiilani Highway widening,
are only
three privately owned areas between Maalaea and Launiupoko which could be, which could
affect or be affected by the proposed highway. This is Ukumehame which is already been
subdivided and lands have been set aside for the highway widening purposes. At Olowalu
there has been an ag subdivision but more importantly the Olowalu group is participating an
extensive, or in the general plan review process and an extensive public review and approval
process in the future if it does move forward. For the land owned by Makila this is the third
area, that's the area I've been working with. We're working with the DOT in order to
accelerate the identification of a transportation corridor through the entire property. This is
being done through an on going State sponsored environmental assessment which involves a
series of public meetings. Some of which have already been held and some more of which will
be coming up.
So it, Makila recognizes that the identification of public, of the public transportation corridor is
a critical component for the future planning of West Maui. It is equally important for Makila's
land planning efforts as well. Again, justification of a moratorium based on concerns for public
transportation corridor planning is ignoring the reality of existing conditions and on going
planning efforts by public and private entities. In closing I'd like to thank the Chair of this
Committee for allowing this, this proposal to be discussed in public. I think it's courageous of
her to schedule what is obviously a very emotionally charged issue. And we look forward to
debating and discussing future measures aimed at positively addressing these issues related to
agriculturally zoned lands. And I did
a H""'HV'''''~
concerns
I

to speak on
our
not
Academy is in its third year of existence right now up in the Napili area. Currently the school
serves approximately 200 kids in grades pre-K through ten with the goal of adding a grade
every year until they can graduate into college. Obviously three years with the growth to
nearly 200 kids that the community is speaking and saying that there is a real need for
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complementary school experience in West Maui. We believe that. The growth of the school is
absolutely dependent upon the continued subdivision of adjoining agriculture land and the
So as you can probably hear we
continued development of physical plant on agricultural
need this
not to pass and I appreciate you hearing my concern
evemng.
you.

Mr.
Questions for the ~"'......u_n'L, Members?
not, thank
CHAIR BAlSA: Thank you very
you very much. And our next testifier is Elaine Gallant and she
followed by Nell
Woods. Good evening.
MS. GALLANT: Great. Happy holidays. I'm excited to follow Tom
he's a tennis advocate and
I'm with the Maui District Tennis Association. My name is Elaine Gallant. I'm equally happy
that the Planning Department is on the West Side, thank you. There's probably some other
people who will agree with that. But anyway the Maui District Tennis Association will not
give a position on the moratorium or not. But it trusts that if there is a moratorium that the time
would be used to wisely to recognize and to listen to all those communities, the subcommunities such as the tennis community, the recreational communities that are being directly
affected by growth. Fortunately the tennis community has been heard and we're grateful for
that, more than grateful, we can't even tell you. But we still have a way to go. When and if the
moratorium begins and ends and you begin your process of rebuilding. We have, or I have
submitted to you an outline that the United States Tennis Association and the American
Builders, as like, American Recreational Builders or something has compiled that puts the ratio
of tennis courts to population growth. Hopefully that will be of some assistance and we are of
course available to discuss with the GPAC and the Planning Department in improving the
situation for recreational facilities. Because it's a tough competition out there for your time,
your knowledge and your acceptance of, of recognizing everyone. So thank you very much.

we
sometimes
semi-annually, it was a good year.
we were fortunate enough to retire over here 2000.
I used to deliberately use the trip from the airport Kahului to West Maui to literally ratchet
back, take a deep breath, mentally slow down and tune in to Maui. I would drive that 20 miles
or whatever it is, looking at the water, looking at the mountains. And unfortunately most of the
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places I used to look at the water and look at the mountains I can't see it anymore 'cause it's
gone. We stayed when we visited at a place called Napili Kai Beach Resort and fortunately
those who developed that property were smart enough back in the mid-60's to impose, or get
of
the County to impose a no taller than the pine
or palm trees height
on
Napili Bay.
too bad
that policy wasn't imposed for
coastal lands.
It is just criminal the way this County and

leaders have allowed the water and the mountains
to be walled
Even places as progressive or lacking in progressing as San
a
that says within 100 yards
water, nothing. Within 500 yards
water, two
stories. In other words you can't get up to say six stories or higher
you're a mile back
from the water. So there's a still a view corridor, that needs to be done here. The County
Council has now passed a "show me the water" bill and until such time as we have passed a
"show me the rest of the infrastructure" bill the Council Planning Committee needs to spend its
limited resources and time on complete applications that answer questions, not raise them. This
Committee and its support staff need to get a grip on what constitutes a complete application.
Any application submitted needs to be compared to a checklist by staff, if every required item
is not received, the entire application needs to be returned immediately to the applicant with a
uniform cover letter identifYing what items are missing.

MR GEERS: Three minutes.
MS. WOODS: Until are required parts of an application are submitted, the application is not deemed
to be received. Too much time is wasted dealing with and making decision on incomplete
applications. And I realize that's a little deviation from the reason we're here tonight but you
guys need to husband your resources and time and only deal
issues that have all the
information
you get them.

seasons W(JlfKllng
harvest.... (end ojtape, start 2A at 6:04 p.m.). .. So when there's a question about agriculture
and land, I have an affinity toward the subject.
and situations have changed. So now I
find myself serving people on the other side of the fence, so to speak. I have close personal
West Side. I hear and see the
contact with thousands of West Maui residents, mostly here on
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results of stress, which affects their health and their family relationships. One of the biggest
stresses is the cost of housing and the lack of it. There does not be, appear to be a lack of
agriculture land
West Maui and in fact a good portion of it has been left untilled for many
years growing weeds as my father would say. And grass which has fueled multiple fires which
has threatened and adversely affected nearly all of us here on this side the island. Too many
people are working two or three jobs as a result of the cost of housing and have little
left
over to spend with their families and cannot encourage their kids to get an education beyond the
local public offerings because
no money left.
I have a number
patients who see me without their families because they drive from West
Maui, to West Maui from Kihei and Central Maui. The commute starts early and ends late so
they see me because they can't get home in time before their doctor's office closes. These people
for the most part I think would live on this side, prefer to do so if they could find some housing
they could afford. Please do not enact an ag moratorium which would also be a moratorium on
fulfilling the long standing hopes and dreams of many hardworking West Maui families. There
is a long list of West Maui workers to include policemen, firemen, public service workers and
even medical professionals who have already been waiting years for the rare, perhaps once in a
life, in their lifetime opportunity to have their own home. Compare that with the probably
nonexistent and
list of people waiting to use the vast ag lands for farming. Our current
housing needs could be filled by using only a fraction of that land. If the ag land moratorium is
being invoked as an excuse to avoid and further delay addressing the long standing, underlying
housing and resource problems in West Maui then it is not the right thing to do.
Perhaps a moratorium on the commercial development which would be a better approach. After
all every commercial development requires more workers who cannot get housing and then
commute to West
to

Councilmember Johnson's
is, is
very important and
really critically needed
for West Maui. And I fully support a temporary development, moratorium on West Maui ag
land. I agree, I think the temporary moratorium is a wise measure and that it will provide time
to create a plan for success for West Maui that will meet the needs of the community and one
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that the community will therefore readily support. It's going to provide time to plan for the
Puarnana highway route before homes get built the area, that's something I've yet to hear
anybody talk about tonight and I think that's critically important. It will also allow time to
implement traffic impact fees and evaluate addition of the impacts of additional access points,
you know, having more stop lights on the highway as was brought up by a previous testifier.
We've all, for those of us who live on the West Side having that light at Launiupoko has
significantly impacted our traffic time. It can also allow time to identify prime agricultural land
and open space that's worthy of preservation which is gonna, which is going on in the GPAC
currently so we can have the benefit of that. And also time to reform the current ag subdivision
laws to promote real farming instead of fake farms and luxury homes. You know, I'm one of
the frustrated people in the community who sees that our valuable ag lands and open spaces are
being eaten alive by ag subdivisions without public hearings and reasonable planning. And as
you all know and based on results what we can see, the loopholes in the current ag subdivision
laws have resulted in that, in fake farms and luxury homes. Which is more residential use than
agricultural which goes against the intent of our West Maui Community Plan that clearly states
that the areas north of Kapalua and south of Puarnana are to be reserved for agricultural and
traditional uses and open space. It also goes against smart growth principles, you know, once
the land is taken out of ag, it's gone forever.
So I, I thank you for taking on this critically important issue. And also within the Committee,
the Planning Committee for further seeking to reform the ag subdivision laws. I think that's
something that's going to benefit the entire island for future generations. You know, the days of
cheap oil and gas that fueled globalization are gone, our survival in the near future will happen
on a local basis. The land use decisions made now could create a disaster or could set us up for
success when it comes to food security and energy production. We're blessed here on Maui

name is
Members
Committee, thank you for giving us an opportunity to present our views. I represent Kaanapali
2020, the community based planning group
the Kaanapali development company. I have
some concerns, I understand the concerns that you have regarding development, regarding the
infrastructure needs. I mean, much has been said about traffic, water, sewer and whatever
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concerns that everybody has. I do share your concerns but I am, I am also concerned about
housing for our, our young people who be here and the professionals who are working here or
would plan to work here and their need for housing must be addressed too. I agree with many
of the testifiers who have stated that a moratorium because of the indefinite status of, of the
time structure that I believe that that would be something that might be clearly defined you're
going to say one, two years. Maybe that's more livable. If you leave it as an indef... ,
temporary, temporary could be a long temporary situation so
concerned about that.
other thing that I
like to express is that,
affordability is something that's,
you say low affordability would be approved but then what's the rate of affordability because
nothing is in figures right now on your bill, Ms. Johnson, so I am concerned about that too. I
know that with the Kaanapali 2020 group we, we have always looked at what is best for the
community, that's a group of citizens who represent, you know, this particular group and we
are concerned that affordable housing, as I said for the people need to be considered. Even the
hospital will be built on ag land or the proposed West Maui hospital. And housing needs to be
provided for the people who are going to staff that hospital too, including the doctors. So the
rate of affordability also must be concern, a concern too. I feel very strongly that, that if you
address these needs wisely, I don't know if a moratorium is really necessary. Thank you.
CHAIR BAlSA: Thank you very much, Mr. Ariyoshi. Questions for our testifier? If not, thank you
very much. Our next testifier will be George Baker and Mr. Baker win be followed by Kahu
Kapaku.
MR. BAKER: Good evening and thank you for coming to West Maui and allowing us the opportunity
to testify. I'm George Baker, I'm the Headmaster at Maui Preparatory Academy and as you
know we are a sman independent
school located Napili. And we
students
grades
ten.

and
denies
possibility
owning a
retaining professionals in an excellent schooL And so for us this whole affordability of housing
is a, is a tremendous issue and I've heard that from other testimonies, I totally agree with that.
So thank you for your ability to give me the opportunity to speak.
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CHAIR BAlSA: Thank you very much. Question? Member Medeiros.
MEDEIROS;
you for your testimony. Because
always been an
advocate for education I wanted to ask you some questions about
academy.
it
sits on ag land or is it rezoned for your academy?

'-'J..LdVJ..L".U. .L""-"''"

MR. BAKER: It

it has

rezoned for our academy,

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay.
MR. BAKER: But we do have land that, that we are looking at that, that we need to develop on that is
now currently ag land.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: And to develop would mean expansion of the academy facilities?
MR. BAKER: We, we need to expand our facilities in order to put the full high school in place. Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: And that would involve ag zoned land?
MR. BAKER: It would.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: And if you can tell me the students at your academy, do the
majority or all of them live West Maui?
MR. BAKER: They all live

Yes.

want to say
one
things are getting screwed up. This was the land that
father's fathers
fathers came to
before western contact. This is one of the reasons why you guys came, because of the beauty
and all that is here. And the word development doesn't sound like it's improving anything, it's
not improving the land. You know, you know the word creation
Hawaiian, it's the word
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hanai. The missionaries came translated the bible into the Hawaiian language and they said the
word creation is hanaL Hanai means to foster, to feed, to adopt, to nourish. That's why the
land is caned aina, because it
many.
Our forefathers were very smart and they believed that when you manage
correctly the
people will be balance, they understood that.
the kumulipo, the coral polyps, the maka.
Believe it or not these are our kupuna, you think that only human beings are considered
kupuna? They're not, the creation itself is kupuna and our kupuna
hanai us, she will take
care of us. It is amazing that our kupuna is not being addressed. We're hearing everybody's
comments about what I want and what we should build
no ones talking about Maui. No
ones talking about kupuna and when God said to Adam, the first job he gave to Adam was to
take care of kupuna. That's what he did, it's in the book. How are we doing taking care of
kupuna? How are we doing taking care of the very thing that hanais us? I speak as a
Hawaiian, I don't know what you're going to do with the bill, all I know is this is my ancestor,
this is my kupuna and I was taught to respect kupuna. Thank you.
CHAIR BAlSA: Thank you, Kahu. Questions for Kahu? If not, thank you very much. Our next, our
next testifier will be George Lindell and he will be followed by Patricia Moynihan. Good
evening.
MR. LINDELL: Good evening, I'm George Lindell, I'm a Maui resident for 23 years and a West Maui
resident. I oppose the moratorium for many reasons of which many people have expressed this
evening. I believe it's discriminating against me as an average haole, white, middle-income
individuaL I mean it seems to exclude other people from it but normal folks like me are being
discriminated against by this moratorium. I oppose
moratorium because it takes away my
on Maui
it's taking away my rights to
rights as a property owner,
a property owner
It

to
there's a
misconception going
down in this room that this moratorium is going to put an end to affordable housing and people
building little cabins and whatever. And hopefully maybe
the future this can be clarified
because apparently this is not true at all. Correct, Jo Anne? We're drowning in a sea of
vehicles, we're starting to look like Oahu. What really is happening? Have we lost our minds?
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I think a moratorium would be an exceptional way to just slow down and take a look at all of
the issues and listen to the people and have more of these town hall meetings. And perhaps we
should even think about putting it on the ballot as a vote. I think that's about it really,
comments this evening from people have been exceptional. There's obviously a majority of
people that are just very afraid of this and I think they just don't understand what a moratorium
is all about. But I thank you for this opportunity. Thanks for coming over to West Maui.
CHAIR BAlSA: Thank you very much, Ms. Moynihan.
what the, the result a hearing like
this is about, it allows us to hear from the people and then to sit down and discuss all of it and
clarify the issues and hopefully make a good decision. But thank you very much for coming.
The next testifier will be Justin Hughey and he'll be followed by Gene Moore. Good evening.
MR. HUGHEY: Hello. I'm here representing myself as a citizen, as the little guy. I agree with a
moratorium to stop luxury development. But I think this bill won't stop speculators from
coming in to non-ag land. I don't think that the bill will compel speculators to come into West
Maui. Ag land is default zoning, from what I'm, have looked into, the State asked for a survey
to be concluded to look into what is true ag land. But then again they didn't give you money to
do it either. But also you could have increased a non-primary, you could have increased the
property on non-primary residents to have this done. I think the core of the problem won't stop
turn and burn where the speculators come into areas, buy a home that could be used for, come
into communities buy a home which could be used for affordable housing, you know, rev it up
and then sell it back for three times its worth which raises the property tax of the surrounding
community which then takes the surrounding community around that area whose grandparents
gave their, their kids their homes aren't able to pay their property taxes. And then what you
see, I think from what I saw last year 30,000 people had to leave because it was too expensive.
Which is again the core of the problem,
turn and
I am against, it seems to be that

palm trees
using a ton
money
developments. And when it comes to community,
a teacher, the community is leaving.
You know, I mean I work,
exhausted right now, I mean -MR. GEERS: Three minutes.
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MR. HUGHEY: --I work, the essence of a community is really to be able to raise your kids. And I'm
not,
seeing parent after parent this week, two parents talked about behavioral problems that
had to do with working more than two jobs. And then
sitting there
okay, well I got to
go to my Sansei job in 20 minutes. And, you know, we, these, it takes a community, it takes a
village to raise a child and the children aren't being raised because the community is, does not
have affordable housing. So, thank you very much.
CHAIR BAlSA: Thank you very much, Mr. Hughey. Any questions for the testifier?
not, thank
you very much for your testimony. Our next testifier will be Gene Moore and following
Mr. Moore, the Chair intends to call a ten-minute recess so that we can take care of a little rest
and some personal needs. It won't be long. I promise you. I run a tight ship. I'm into time.
Thank you very much. Go ahead, Gene.
MR. MOORE: All right. Are we invoking the four way test? Okay.
CHAIR BAlSA: Yeah. Yes.
MR. MOORE: Okay. Good.
CHAIR BAlSA: Let's do the four way test.
MR. MOORE: Gene Moore, seven year resident ofNapili in the West side, that makes me a new, new
person to this community. I corne from, all my adult life, from, before that the socialist social
republic of Santa Cruz who perfected moratoriums. I've been through sewer moratoriums,
water moratoriums and building moratoriums. The end results--even though the
good--was never
out to

I rerrlemloer
talk about sustainable
agriculture, back
50's. We're talking '54.
is before
statehood even. Twenty years ago, I, I was, had the privilege of meeting Doc Buyers, who was
a very big advocate of affordable, sustained living agriculture. The biggest problem he even
addressed and understood was getting the product to market or having a market for the product
that you grew or used the ingredients to make the products. Possibly, you may think of a better
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use of your time to come up with a free zone or help with the market place for where the
farmers can go and take the product. I work with an awful lot of people who would like to
come here, who are here now, who would like to go and get in to some type of home based
business that would go and make, grow, grow it, making it a product, sen it but then to get it to
market, that's the biggest concern. The dollars that, when that comes into place makes it totally
impossible for even the gentlemen farmer on five acres to go and contemplate. Could be
anywhere from cookies to adult beverages, it still has a place in the market place but to get it
there it, it, it, it works for Maui but you really need to expand your market outside of Maui and
that's what holds a lot of people back. Mahalo. Thank you.
CHAIR BAlSA: Thank you very much, Mr. Moore. Questions for the testifier? Member Molina.
Mr. Moore.
MR. MOORE: (NOTE: Speakingfrom the audience.) Yes, ma'am.
CHAIR BAlSA: You're on.
MR. MOORE: (NOTE: Speaking from the audience.) I'm on. Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Good evening, Mr. Moore. Not so much a question but if you could
forward some information about the effects of the moratoriums over in Santa Cruz.
MR. MOORE: Wen in Santa Cruz, I was privileged to be a deputy assessor. We did everything
ad valorem equal, we were very fair unlike the department that's over there now, in Maui that
really needs a clean-up, unfortunately. But enough said on that. But we did see where the
values were adversely affected. We
Seascape,
Rio

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: So
that occurred?

saying it was basically some unintended consequences
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MR. MOORE: A lot of unintended consequences.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. And

was

Santa

MR. MOORE: Santa Cruz. And again when Proposition 20 came there was supposed to, like
100 foot setback, or 1,000 foot, you know, they went up on the hillsides and we wound up with
because people were
a lot of creeks that we had water supplies from that got siltation
building
there instead of building down in the coastal area.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Thank you.

you, Madam

CHAIR BAlSA: Thank you, Mr. Moore. Any other questions? All done. Okay. We're going to take
a short recess here and at the Chair's discretion we will be starting up promptly at a quarter of
7:00. So please come back. ... (gavel) ...
RECESS:

6:33 p.m.

RECONVENE:

6:45 p.m.

. .. (end of tape, start 3A)•.•

CHAIR BAlSA: ... (gavel) . .. The meeting of the Planning Committee is back in session. Our next
testifier will--and thank you very much for the break. I hope everybody was able to grab a
quick drink of water or whatever. We have 50 testifiers that have signed up to testifY. We have
listened to 27 people, so fasten your seatbelts. I hope you brought a pillow. . .. (chuckled) ...
I did. Our next testifier will be Bob Hughes, and Bob will be followed by Craig Johnson.
Mr. Hughes? ... (short pause as he approaches the microphone) . .. I'm sorry. We should've
know
when we broke. Good evening.

name
proposed
My
I own a corporation
over five acres of farm land, ag land and we are farming. We planted 650 palm trees and about
75 fruit trees. We've been trying to follow the rules. I want to tell a little story of, of what I
think the effect of this bill win have on, on small farmers, you know, guys that are, guys and
gals that are trying to farm on 5 to 15 acres. Basically what it's going to do if the building
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permits are not allowed and no, no more building permits, it's going to keep us from having
farms. In other words vast areas of land will not be farmed because people that can't a
just sit there with nothing going on it and I
dwelling on that piece of land won't farm it. So
think we want, from what I've heard from some of the people here tonight, I've heard they
want to see farms. So I think that is something that should be considered that bill.
you
take away the ability to put farm dwellings on that is currently permitted then you will prevent
farms. So for that reason I think it's an unjust bilL
Wanted to ten you a
bit about what we did, we, to get into the spirit of the farming we, we
joined the USDA farm program and that's a good program, people should join that. And this is
soil conservation program and they will help you design your farm plan and so we went
through that with them and we're filed. We also took out farm insurance on our trees and
which and we almost lost them because of the fire, we, it came very close to our trees, within
100 feet, you know. Maui Fire Department did an excellent job I might say. Let's see, I'm
going to try to, I'm trying to do this more or less just from the heart not with too many, you
know, not a written or speech, but I have some notes. So I wanted to say that we built our
managers cottage under 1,000 square feet first rather than build a large farm dwelling. And the
reason we did that is we put our upfront money in, in the farm equipment, we bought two
tractors, backhoe, we put in all the infrastructure required, all the pipes, all of the irrigation
systems and, you know, our planning costs. And all of this came to over 150,000 just getting
started, we could have put that in a larger house, you know, bigger place, bigger residents for us
so we could have brought our grandchildren over to help us on the farm. So what we have is a
little, little cottage but it's not big enough for ohana.
MR. GEERS: Three minutes.

area

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: So the Manele palms you
MR. HUGHES: Yes.
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COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. And do you make enough revenues farming to survive?
that's the, that's
MR. HUGHES: No.
to survive. You cannot make it to survive, that's
terrible part about this whole thing on, on, on the farms. So there has to be another way to
have, have it work out for the farmer later on down the line. For instance, the Manele palms
take five years just to get tall enough. We planted them from seed, you know. And I might, I
didn't ten you that I've lived on Maui over 20 years and I'm a registered voter. And,
know,
so I mean
active here. I want you to know that.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: It's always good to know
MR. HUGHES: Thank you.
AUDIENCE: ... (Laughter) ...
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: We like to know how long you've lived on Maui and if you're
registered to vote.
MR. HUGHES: Yes.
AUDIENCE: ... (Laughter) ...
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: You took me offmy thOUght.... (laughter) ... You made me ...
MR. HUGHES: .. .{inaudible}. .

there, but 1...
is

can
MR.

it

I

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Thank you for your testimony.
MR. HUGHES: Thank you. Any other questions of me?
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CHAIR BAlSA: Any other questions for the testifier?
COUNCILMEMBER

H.a.LJ.L.'-'.-""'''-"V'

about voting.

CHAIR BAlSA: And that's not funny. Okay. Our next testifier is Craig Johnson. Before Mr. Johnson
starts I'd like to make an announcement. If anybody has misplaced or forgotten a pair of
glasses they're up here and you're welcome to come get them or you'll miss them when you
get into your car. If you're like me you won't be able to drive without them. And our next
be Norm Bezane. Mr. Johnson.
testifier following Mr. Johnson
MR. JOHNSON: Thank you. My name is Craig Johnson and I've had a place here in Maui for a
couple years and unfortunately I'm still registered to vote in Washington State but I'm going to
change that.
AUDIENCE: ... (laughter)...
MR. JOHNSON: One of the problems I'd like the Committee and Commission to consider, or the
Council is that most of this ag land this bill talks about is not ag land. It's not economically
viable to farm it anyway. It is not being farmed now, it's growing grass and brush. Now there's
some farm land but not much. Your bill will put that existing land just like it is for a long time
if you based it on how your highway bypass has gone it'll be longer than I'll be alive. And
during that time if you start thinking of legislation you will never come up with legislation that
will make that farm land profitable farm land. You're in a world market, you can't even
compete in a local market with that quote "ag land". And that's a problem you're not overcome
with any legislation. Next thing I'm against this bill is because it picks on ag land and that's
ag

CHAIR BAlSA: Thank you, Mr. Johnson.
a young man,
older than you. Let's see, any
questions for the testifier? Thank you very much. Our next testifier is Norm Bezane and
be followed by Paul Ratterman.
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MR. BEZANE: Aloha, everyone. I'm Nonn Bezane, a columnist for Lahaina News. Member of the
Maui County Taskforce on Health and a concerned voter with stress on voter. And not
necessarily in this order either. First of all I'd like to say how refreshing it is to have heard in
this room a Hawaiian get up and speak so eloquently about the needs of this island and I, I
think it is about time and this shows a use of this tenn as no disrespect. We haoles, whether
we've been here one fourth generation, a generation or three generations ought to start thinking
about what Hawaiians say about the future development of this island. Second of all I would
like to offer what I hope would be a constructive suggestion. In reviewing Wailea 670 you
heard hours and hours of public testimony, the County Council that is, opposed to the project.
The County, the Council majority voted in favor of the project. I would urge you to not only
listen politely to the testimony that you've just heard and, and will hear but, but to actually
heed it. If public, public testimony has any value the public should have some sense that it will
be listened to. It is, if it is not listened to I would suggest there is no reason to give it. Public
testimony is given by busy people with more than one job, your own time is valuable,
especially with all the issues you have to address on this island. But if public testimony has no
value then we should eliminate public testimony on this island. It needs, we need to be listened
to.
Some people say it is unfair for people who already have their homes here to be against
development, I say this is a little like the gold rush of California. The gold rush on Maui it's
over and those who are here late should be out of luck just like the 49' ers who went through
considerable effort and spent money on picks and shovels only to be disappointed because they
were here late, they were there late. They lost out and Maui developers, or new ones from the
mainland need to lose out too. If we continue at this pace of development we will destroy the
island, if we have not already done so. There should be no more development on ag lands, I
support Jo Anne's moratorium measure.
the only housing that should be built here should
be anor(]taO.le Hvu,nu,"".

a two acre
concerned
We bought our lot at
release some years ago and built our cottage there.
plans on building our home there sometime when we can finally afford it. From what I
understand this bill will eliminate that possibility entirely and that very much concerns us and
our future of our family. I do have a question, several questions to bring, bring up about the bill
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in and of itself apart from my own personal situation. While there is obvious need for looking
at the situation with regards to development on this island, it's the most beautiful place I've
ever lived on or been to or seen and where I plan on dying. Why are we only focusing on ag
land? This doesn't make sense to my logical train of thought.
Seems to me just up the road there's hundreds, no, thousands not tens of thousands of units
going in, yet there's 160 in Launiupoko, 50 in Makila and whatever else the others are. There's
only a couple of hundred units as opposed to thousands of units. So we're not impacting the
traffic, we're not impacting the water system because we're on our own water system. We
have our own wells, we're not impacting the sewage system because we all have septic
systems, our own septic systems. We're not impacting or damaging the possibility of the future
development of the transit corridor, that's already been taken into consideration by all of the
developers up there. Rory spoke earlier about this, we've had numerous meetings, not only
with the Makila plantation people but also with the, the Lahaina bypass people and all the maps
show the roads and all the different variations going through areas that are not developed and
are not scheduled to be developed and are not going to be sold to anybody for development
because they're being held for the land, sorry, for the transit corridor.
And finally my, actually I have a couple more things. But I hope I have enough time. My
main concern as I went into this thing about our, developing our house. I would like to know,
and I thought I was just the stupid one but I've heard other people talk earlier tonight that don't
seem to understand exactly when this starts. For example I have a property, I have land on it, I
mean I have a home on it, I do not have a building permit. So if this moratorium was to go into
place will that preclude me from being able to further build my home for my family on my own
property? Or as the gentlemen earlier said he thought that his son had a permit, and you said
I be able build?
that
could build because he has a
Wen I don't have a permit,

many the questions,
questions
be discussed as we move ahead
It is, you know, it's a draft, it's a first, first time thing and I assure you the Council will be
working on it hard before there is a final product.
there is a final product. So, you know,
give us the opportunity to respond as we move along here. But thank you for coming and
raising the question, I'm sure Member Johnson is taking every word down.
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MR. RATTERMAN: (NOTE: Speakingfrom the audience.) Thank you, Chairman.
Bart

CHAIR BAlSA: Okay. Members, questions?
MR. MULVIHILL: Hooray! You got
CHAIR BAlSA:

right.

following you

be Wesley Nohara.

MR. MULVIHILL: Good evening. And congratulations on your chairmanship. Mr. Medeiros, we've
never met, I'm Bart MulvihilL Jo Anne knows me. Heno, Mr. Molina. And nice to meet you,
Mr. Hunt. I have a little different story than most of the people here. I am in the real estate
community but I did go to school here, I did grow up Kam third, Lahainaluna. Mr. Ariyoshi
shook my hand, I got more tardy slips from that guy than you'd believe. No joke. But I did
graduate from Seabury HalL One of the things that I, worries me is I heard this young man
speak about how there's speculators coming here flipping properties, second, three times for
profit. Please tell me where these people are, I need to make a living. They're not here
anymore, we're in major recession. We're in a major recession on this island and the workforce
housing bill personally cost me a quarter of a million dollars. That's an honest to God fact, this
is the lowest tax return I'm ever going to file in my whole life at 47 years old. There seems to
be this incredible trampling upon of private property rights by individuals.
People who don't have anything are mad and jealous, this reminds me of my school days,
people hated me because my family had money. Maybe because I was too out spoken, but
basically it's a jealousy thing. And these poor people, I feel so sorry for them, I have never
sold, listed or had anything to do with an ag property. I think I made one offer
real
I

we
to
have to look at
Weinberg
have to
in jeopardy every
out there
people slow
down every morning. There are more important things to do than to continue to trample on
private property rights of the citizens of Maui. If you have land, we're targets. If you have
anything going for you, you're a target. And I am so sick and tired of hearing people say, "oh
it's just for the rich". Well they're rich. Go to Ruth Chris and spend $500. They buy cars at
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the Audi dealership. They do this. They do that. They provide for the community and they
don't drain the public services. Let's get away from trying to hurt people that have something
that worked hard and brought it here to do it. Because
father retired here
he was 42
years old, and he says, "I'm done".
MR. GEERS: Three minutes.
MR. MULVIHILL: That's

I said, "thank you".

CHAIR BAlSA: Thank you. Questions for

testifier?

MR. MULVIHILL: No.
CHAIR BAlSA: Thank you very much.
MR. MULVIHILL: My pleasure.
CHAIR BAlSA: Our next testifier will be Wesley Nohara and Wesley will be followed by Bill Weber.
Good evening, Wesley.
MR. NOHARA: Aloha, Chair Baisa, and, Committee Members. My name's Wes Nohara. I'm the
General Manager for Kapalua Farms which is an organic operation offshoot of Maui Land and
Pine. I've worked for Maui Pine for 38 years and a lifetime resident of Maui. I currently live
in Haiku but most of my life is here in West Maui and I continue to consider myself a West
Maui person. And in answer to one of the other folks, pineapple is not dead. We, I've been
working hard
working for the company again for 38 years and there's a lot of us that are
to
I am
I nntl",r"Y'l'>.-UI

a stalllllC;h pJrop![)nent
company has done a
housing
we
housing for our workers through our Pulelehua project and others as welL So I ask that you
keep that into consideration. And lastly
not fully convinced that the moratorium is the way
to go, that the moratorium may buy us more time. I guess if it's used wisely but I'm still not
convinced. I've worked with the soil conservation service for the Lahaina flood control project
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and it's been, you talk about the Lahaina bypass, the Lahaina flood control project has been 20
years and we haven't broken ground yet. And, you know, it's, it's somewhat frustrating, we
identify the importance and the need, we want to work with the community of West Maui and
make sure we protect the interest of our landowners and the environment. I guess if the
moratorium is used wisely, I guess, you know, that's, I'm still not convinced that's the way to
go though. So thank you for allowing me to testify.
BAlSA: Thank you very much. Questions for the testifier?
very much. And our next testifier is Will--Bill Weber--and
George Lavenson.

'--'.ULA :U..L'-

not, Mr. Nohara, thank you
Weber
be followed by

MR. WEBER: Aloha, Committee Members. My name is Bill Weber. My wife and I have lived on the
West Side for ten years full time. And for 20 years before that we visited regularly, usually
about three times a year, always keeping an eye on local politics. So you could almost say we
have been on average permanent citizens on the political scene for ten years plus half of the 20
that we visited. So that makes 20 years. I am testifying here on my own behalf but also on
behalf of many, many friends who have called us and who have made deposits on affordable
homes in the Pulelehua development. They are very, very concerned. And thank you,
Chairman Baisa, for mentioning that this bill is just what it is, it's a bill, it's not a done deal.
There is a huge misconception in, on the West Side about this and the conception is generally
and I fell prey, you know, to this misconception until about an hour ago. This bill if it goes
through kills Pulelehua, it kills Puukolii Village, it'll kill, it kills Kaanapali 20 [sic] and it kills
Wainee.
Now of course, you need to take this with a grain of salt because none of these projects are
100 percent affordable housing and I don't think any landowner, and I prefer to call them
landowners

MR. GEERS: Three minutes.
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MR. WEBER: So, anyway this is, this is my, my concern, the concern of the community. Please make
sure that any misconceptions that do exist be eliminated. Thank you.
BAlSA: Thank you very much, Mr. Weber. Members, questions for Mr. Weber?
you very much. And our next testifier win be Dr. Lavenson. Good
MR. LAVENSON: Good evening, everybody. And
CHAIR BAlSA: Doctor, one second.
I'm sorry.

you also for coming.

person following him will be Barry .....r£'.urn

you,

MR. LAVENSON: No. I'm sorry. Excuse me. I just wanted to thank everybody for coming. And I
think the reason you did come and so many people are here is 'cause there is so much concern
about the over-development. And the silent majority of the public is very concerned and the
reason they're concerned is we see these large projects going up and at the same time not only
is the highway full of cars but the streets in Lahaina and the parking and there's so many people
there. The sewers are overburdened, you can smell them when you drive by and at the same
time we have that problem already 20,655 units have already been either committed to or
approved or up for approval. And so the public is saying "what's going on, why is all this
happening." And every time a big development comes up before a Commission or a Council
there's a lot of concern expressed. The developers though come forward, they always have
people giving testimony with printed pages. The talk is about affordable housing and yet so
much of it isn't. Concessions are given, but eventually it's all approved and it goes on and on.
And that is the reason when the public hears, wait a minute, let's have a moratorium, let's stop a
minute. Let's have a Planning Committee look at it and say what do we really want on Maui
and then stick to it and go forward. I think that's
the public
like to see us

you
testifier is Barry Brown and Barry

next

MR. BROWN: Good evening, everyone. Thanks for letting us talk tonight. First of an I'd like to see
no more development past Honolua Bay and keep an that open space forever. Also I don't
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think any planner in his right mind would let a subdivision and a school go in next to an airport.
But that being said I have a piece of ag land in, on Ala Hoku Street in Kahana. I'm planning on
building a barn and doing a bunch of agricultural stuff including a little nursery there.
Obviously if there's a moratorium on building permits then I won't be able to build the bam.
So that's my personal thoughts about the moratorium, I think that it's like, not the right way to
go if you're trying to plan for limiting growth. There's 2,000 units going in on North Beach
that's going to impact our island a lot more than a few hundred lots on ag lots, subdivisions. So
if you really want to do some serious thinking about how Mali is going to development, I think
you ought to look at, you know, the bigger picture, not just pick on one area. Not only that but
in West Maui I don't understand why you would just want to look at one area like West Maui
and say that that's only the area that should be affected by this. So, thank you very much.
CHAIR BAlSA: Thank ...
MR. BROWN: Aloha.
CHAIR BAlSA: Thank you very much. Members, questions? Our next testifier will be Mark
Marchello, and he will be followed by Greg Howeth. Is Mark here?
MR. STEINMARK: (NOTE: Spealdngfrom the audience.) He had to leave.
CHAIR BAlSA: He had to leave? We're sorry. So our next testifier win be Greg Howeth, and Greg
will be followed by Colleen Jefferies. Good evening.
MR. HOWETH:

Good evening, Madam Chair, Members of the Committee. My name is Greg
actually testifying tonight on behalf myself.
a lot of people, I've been
.. as I've
things.
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That house was almost lost recently in the fires that we had on the West Maui side here, that
was due in large part to the large areas of vacant fallow land, fairly, a lot of it is Stated owned,
surrounding the Launiupoko subdivision. We need to look at ag land for what it is and stop
trying to lump sum everything as a blanket policy that simply because it's designated as ag land
therefore we should place a moratorium on anything. In the letter that Councilwoman Jo Anne
Johnson to Council Chair Hokama is one of the reasons given for the need for this moratorium
is to allow the State Department of Transportation to establish a route for the West Maui
corridor to relocate the highway and allow for the construction of the Lahaina bypass. This
issue is currently being addressed, the landowners are working with the State
order to
accelerate the identification of a transportation corridor. They want it as much as anyone else,
it helps them designate whether they can do things with their lands. This is an ongoing Statesponsored environmental assessment, so the moratorium will have no bearing on this corridor
whatsoever.
MR. GEERS: Three minutes.
MR. HOWETH: Those processes are already in work, in, in the works. So I ask you, please consider
the small landowners. We've targeted and we talk in ag land as if it's large developers. The
vast majority are less than 15 acre parcels and those people need a place to be able to build
their homes, just like I did. Thank you.
CHAIR BAlSA: Thank you very much. Members, questions for the testifier? If not, thank you very
much. Our next testifier is Colleen Jefferies and Colleen will be followed by Daniel Bergan
representing the Maui Chamber of Commerce. Good evening.
MS.
cut out

Good evening. Greg made some really good points.
to figure out
to

~
~~
~
a
~
heavy equipment and we can't do that unless we have a barn because it sits outside and gets
rusted. If you put a moratorium on an buildings we can't build a barn for our equipment to
help us get our farm, you know, just running smoothly. And the winds this past week we lost
ten saplings, I've got another ten that have to go in, we want to build a structure bigger than
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200 square foot because 200 square foot just isn't big enough for us to put our saplings in. And
we're, we're going to need someplace to put our saplings, like I said I lost ten, that's, you
know, that's almost $600 that I lost this weekend. And so a moratorium, I don't know if I'm
for or against it, I'm just asking for another exemption because it's an agricultural moratorium
please put an exemption for people that are bonafied ag work. Thank you.
CHAIR BAlSA: Thank you very much. Questions for the testifier?
thank you very much. You
know, this is the whole purpose of this kind of a meeting. It brings out a lot of information and
other sides to an issue that we may not have thought
And so it's really, really important that
we get information from everyone. Mr. Bergan, Daniel Bergan is our next testifier and he will
be followed by Kimokeo Kapahulehua. I like Bully better.
MR. BERGAN: Thank you, Council Chair Baisa and the Committee. I'm testifying on behalf of the
Maui Chamber of Commerce. I'm Daniel Bergan, I'm the Director of Sales. Our president
Pamela Tumpap was supposed to be here this evening but she could not make it. Infrastructure
is a challenge throughout the County due to our rapid growth in West Maui and a tremendous
economic engine for the County has a significant number of challenges. Solutions for traffic,
parking, sewage and a West Maui hospital to name a few are definitely needed and being
worked on by the Chambers West Side committee as well as the County and many other
organizations. While all agree that these are, that these serious West Maui concerns must be
addressed, the Maui Chamber of Commerce does not think that a temporary development
moratorium on West Maui agricultural lands is fitting. It is governments role to provide an, to
provide essential services, plan accordingly and provide processes for the review and approval
of appropriate development.
The Maui Chamber of Commerce is against

appropriate development, that is
established process. Second, traffic impact fees have been
noted as a rationale for this measure but it's the County job to implement traffic impact fees so
this may need to be further addressed by the County. Third, it is the County's responsibility to
identify important ag lands to be considered for preservation and we are behind this area as
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well. We need to know what lands there are, truly viable for growing crops. We believe this
should be a priority as it affects not only the agriculture lands in West Maui but the rest of the
island as welL Lastly, this proposed, temporary moratorium is not an appropriate tool for
addressing challenges with the Honoapiilani Highway relocation. We want to see attention
focused on addressing long term results versus creating moratoriums, defining important ag
lands, getting the general plan update done, negating traffic and parking congestion and
improving access to and from West Maui. Therefore we ask that this proposal be rejected and
that we move forward with timely and consistent planning and completing the general plan.
We appreciate the Committee's consideration of our position in your discussions and
deliberations. Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions regarding additional
information, we are happy to assist you in any way we can. This is signed by Pamela Tumpap,
President of the Maui Chamber of Commerce.
CHAIR BAlSA: Thank you very much, Mr. Bergan. Questions for Mr. Bergan? Which he probably
will have to take back to Pam. So we'll give you a break, Daniel. Thank you very, very much
for being here. And our next testifier will be Kimokeo and he will be followed by Lawrence
Cabanilla. Good evening.
MR. BERGAN: Good evening, Council Members. Thank you for coming out here and spending this
time on the West Side with us and I know it get to the late hour. First I'd like to tell you and
speak on behalf of you as a farmer out of Honokohau Valley. I want to just tell you that the
recent weather we have in here it affected our valley and we don't have, and never have in my
two years, been residents there necessarily the County or the State. So one of our partners in
the valley has always been Maui Land and Pine. And so they came to our rescue and made sure
that our road are passable and that the main road is passable also because of the, the debris and
the trees that were down there. So I wanted to address that, that because as, as a resident
Honokohau I
want to
ag
us, I

not
housing.
earlier,
Academy, it affects
our schools
near future.
we
have one in plan in Pulelehua. It affects our churches because all our churches would definitely
go to ag land and there are several churches is asking Maui Land and Pine and other companies
like West Maui Land to have this in the, in the plan. Okay? So it affects our community in
many, many ways.
~U'JUA'"
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So Kupuna 0 Maui is looking as the elders of their family, yeah, which is just recently, our
kupuna tutuwahine Carrol Hookano from Honua'ula just passed away at 96 years old. So our
kupunas are still here at 96 and the 80's and the 70's, so they're concerned. They're concerned
how we're going to serve our makua and our, our children, you know. And all these things we
talk about, you know, workforce housing, are we talking Puukolii, we talking Wainee, we
talking Kaanapali 2020, we talking Pulelehua. We need workforce housing and if it doesn't
affect our bill then it shouldn't be entangled with, oh marketing housing in that. And secondly
all of this thing that we talk about tonight is affected, every one of us in here, every one of us
and you seen them speaking from diversified industries, you know. I had a gentlemen spoke
about that tall building call, you call West End Kaanapali Ocean Resort Villa. These guys,
yeah, to lessen the impact of traffic they commute, they bring, they pick up their people in
Kahului and bring them to work. They go to Molokai everyday, pick up 65 people in Molokai
for housekeeping.
MR. GEERS: Three minutes.
MR. KAP AHULEHUA: One minute; I'll wrap it up. I just want to tell you that Na Kupuna 0 Maui
oppose this bill and mahalo very much. Thank you. Aloha.
CHAIR BAlSA: Thank you very much. Member Johnson has a question.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Hi, Kimokeo. Thank you for testifying. Just so we understand your
position or Na Kupuna's position. You're saying that on all these lands you would build on the
agriculture zoned land and wouldn't go and make any attempt to get proper rezoning? You
would get a special use
what you're saying?

I,
is
we, Na
0
Maui have we're, we're clarification the effect we have some effect that's really,
give you a
good example, yeah, our boys and girls club was on ag land. You know, they will affect that.
And the gentlemen that spoke before us that academy school was affected. So if this bill says
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that, that we're not going to be affected, you know, Na Kupuna 0 Maui feels that we're going
to be affected.
JOHNSON: Yeah. And, and just to clarify. Maui Preparatory Academy was rezoned
through a rezoning measure that I put through. So rezoning is a totally separate issue, so what
you're talking about is building on rezoned land that has a different process. That has nothing
to do with building permits on agriculture land. So I
want you ...
MR. KAP AHULEHUA: I understand that.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: It's totally separate so.
MR. KAPAHULEHUA: I understand that.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Thank you.
MR. KAPAHULEHUA: Thank you.
CHAIR BAlSA: Members, any additional questions for the testifier? If not, thank you very much.
MR. KAPAHULEHUA: Thank you. Mahalo.
CHAIR BAlSA: Oh. Our next testifier will be Lawrence Cabanilla and Lawrence will be followed by
Albert Dizon. Good evening.

not a matter
to
I
it
those
are planning and I
IS now,
yeah, and what we going do now. Not when it happens because it's going to happen, you
know, and when it happens what you going do then? There's nothing left to work with and that
is, that is what, you know, where I'm coming from at this point. And by doing all that work
around I say stick to ag for a while, let them work the land, let them take care the aina and, and
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the environment will be better because then you going get flood control, you going get plants
growing in the area. Why don't we talk about stone area, area that cannot be planted, the, get
63 plus years
something this world that you can do. You know, and I've lived in Lahaina
and I've seen the effects that has come about and I really
that we should stop, look at it,
correct
things
we can and move forward.
that's all.
you.
CHAIR BAlSA: Thank you very much. Questions
testifier?
not, thank you very much,
Mr. Cabanilla. Our next
is Albert Dizon and he'll be followed by Shan Steinmark.
Good evening.
MR. DIZON: Testing. (NOTE: He tests the microphone.) Aloha, Councilmen. Mahalo for you
coming. I stand here and I talk for my moopuna, which is my grandchildren and my kupuna
ehala, which are either my bones or my kupuna. I stand here. This is Hawaii, okay. My
children and grandchildren cannot afford the prices. Affordable housing should be given to
families that can afford. If our children does not have the education to go out to a college, they
would never afford a house here in Hawaii nei. As for the highway, the last 25 years that I
worked for Pioneer Mill from, from Ukumehame to the airport Kapalua, they had a main road
and a cane field road. But because people want to make money, they go through the bypass so
that the land, everything come up. The price come up. Everything come up. Piilani Highway
is the kupuna. If you research the name, it is our kupuna. And if you eliminate that highway,
you eliminate my kupuna; and aina is us. We represent our kupuna. If you already speed on
the highway just for one bypass, well there's your answer. You get two lanes going. Two lanes
coming. Why the bypass? When Apana was Mayor, he said himself, "County of Maui does
not have the money". So you intertwine the relation with the developers to have this bypass so
that they can have more kala because it's going from sea to the mountain. Don't you see the
kala? That's
From the Pali to Kahakuloa is one
you use the
cane road we were
25

BAlSA:
not
Mr. Steinmark starts I would like to remind all of you that are here that you
have the
opportunity to sign up you would like to at this point. You know, if you've been moved by
the testimony and now have thought of something and feel that you want to participate, please
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come forward and fill out a form, we'll be very happy to listen to your testimony. So our next
testifier will be Shan Steinmark and Shan will be followed by Steve Fuller. Good evening.
MR. STElNMARK: Mahalo, Chairwoman Baisa.
been waiting a long time to be able to say that
and it's nice to have you and your Committee Members here tonight. We're at it again, those
of you that have been this room before and some of the other rooms on West MauL Here we
are again with the competing interests, we got pro-development, anti-development. We all find
ways to be clever about putting down the other person's point of view. We an have clever
ways of saying, expressing our point of view but as Governor Lingle said as long as we're a
land use based economy we're going to keep doing this. So somehow whether it's the
moratorium or what follows from it I hope we get to the day when we get beyond this and as
several of the, of the native Hawaiian gentlemen have declared here today, we got to think
about the overall picture, the long-term, the aina. And not just get in to this self interest battle
every time we do this. It gets very tiresome and I'm not sure we really make a lot of headway.
Let's face it, the real reason we're here today is past failures, Councilmember Johnson is just
trying something because we've not done well.
Either as citizens we haven't spoken up at the right times in the right way or as Council
Members you haven't done your jobs, or as planners we haven't done a good job of planning
West Maui. But clearly we have not collectively done a good job here. So I hope we improve
on that and, and I, I don't know, I'm not a legal scholar or a lawyer, I don't know whether a
moratorium is the right or the wrong thing. But I think what this has done is provoked the
conversation where we have to deal with the fact that we've got this really ugly phenomenon
on West Maui. I have some friends that are realtors and we have an abundance of million
dollar homes. There's no, there's no shortage of inventory there if you, if you want that kind of
home. What we have a shortage of is affordable housing
we've
been on various
to

some
gets
promote
agriculture. I always get encouraged when aWes Nohara shows
here
you
know, ag is not dead and he's trying to keep it going. But, but he's one of the few that's, that's
really waging that battle at that leveL And we need to support other crops, I happen to be
working with some people in Honolulu that are looking at various forms ofbio-fuels and, and
these are things that I didn't even know existed. But there are some uses of our land that we
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can resort to that, that are profitable crops. We just need to all get better educated about it and I
am, I feel bad that I haven't gotten better educated about this sooner.
MR. GEERS: Three minutes.
MR. STEINMARK: The, the other thing we can do with, with ag I think is, is been very eloquently
expressed by some of the people here and that is the, the small farmer, we do need to find a way
to support. And I know none of you intended to, you know, inhibit the building of barns. So I
hope in your, your refinement of the legislation that, that you make sure that we support the
small farmer as wen. And thank you very much for your time and coming out here.
CHAIR BAlSA: Thank you very much.
MR. STEINMARK: Mahalo.
CHAIR BAlSA: Any questions for the testifier? If not, Shan, thank you very much for coming.
MR. STEINMARK: Mahalo.
CHAIR BAlSA: And our next testifier is Steve Fuller and Steve will be followed by Heidi Bigelow.
Good evening.
MR. FULLER: Hi. Good evening. Good evening. And thanks for the opportunity to be able to share
some thoughts as an audience here with you and with everyone here. Emotions and opinions
have been clearly expressed tonight about Maui's problems. And perhaps few if any of us
would disagree that Maui has those problems. I applaud Jo Anne, you're
initiative
desire to
fix
not

the issue,
ag land to fix
affordable
housing is the issue that issue is I think and should be addressed through the current
development reviews that are underway, not through an ag land moratorium. If the highway
and the bypass is the issue we may wait forever for resolution, we've been waiting a long time
as it is. But if it is then we should focus on more specific areas, we've heard testimony tonight
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that says some areas like Ukumehame already has land established. I believe Launiupoko does,
it doesn't matter.
Certain ag lands have already stepped up responsibly to deal with
particular issue.
it's
the quote irreparable harm will be caused by ag land development, a lot of us fail to see how a
few properties will have anywhere near the impact that the large complexes may have. So I
might not have captured everything I heard tonight but I heard enough to say I think we're
trying to solve the right problems, we just have the wrong action, the wrong tool. So far if I
tally right I've heard 10 fors, and 29 against, and 3 sort of neutrals. I might slightly wrong, but
I'm not orders-of-magnitude wrong. So I think the kinda, the time continues ... (end of tape,
start 4A at 7:47 p.rn.). .. governmental organizations and the people of Maui to help step up
and solve these problems, but the ag land moratorium is not the proper mechanism. Thanks for
your time.
CHAIR BAlSA: Thank you very much, Mr. Fuller. Any questions for Mr. Fuller? And thank you
very much for your thoughtful testimony. Our next testifier is Heidi Bigelow, and Heidi will be
followed by Frank Sylva. Good evening.
MS. BIGELOW: Good evening, Chair Baisa and fellow Committee Members. My name is Heidi
Bigelow. I work for West Maui Land Company. I grew up on an ag lot and now I own my
own ag lot out in Haiku. First, just for clarification, there's a bit of confusion on whether or not
this bill affects Change in Zoning and under the definition of development it says, "Any, a
discretionary approval granted pursuant to Title 19." All Change in Zonings are processed via
Title 19, I think that's why everyone here believes that this impacts Change in Zonings and
Pulelehua's and those projects. So that's the, if that's not the intent then that phrase needs to be
deleted. The, I guess what I found interesting is that the majority
findings
the
are

Issues
guessing,
patching tires.
confidence by working together we can accomplish tackling all those bigger
issues. Thank you.
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CHAIR BAlSA: Thank you very much. Questions for Ms. Bigelow?
not, thank you very much.
Our next testifier will be Frank Sylva and Mr. Sylva will be followed by Yolanda Dizon. Good
evening.
MR. SYLVA: Aloha Ka
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKERS: Aloha.
MR. SYLVA: Chair Baisa, Council Members, and Planning Staff. I wish an of you a merry
of reasons, the pros and cons, people for the
Christmas to an of you. We heard a
moratorium, people against the moratorium. Honestly I'm against the bill and against the
moratorium. For some reasons that I have that I haven't heard of. Number one if a moratorium
would be in place, what would happen to our young generation? Our kids, our grand kids out
of college just have a job for few years, where they going to build? Where they going to live?
What's happening? Let's wake up. Our young generation still looking and dreaming for a new
home, with a moratorium you taking their dream way. That's my opinion. Number two, let's
face the facts on moratorium, if we are going to a moratorium, what will that do? That will
drive the prices up on all homes, the million dollar homes going for two, the $500,000 homes
going for a million. Let's face the facts, supply and demand. The demand is there, the supply
is not. If the supply cannot meet the demand, what happen? The prices go up. With a
moratorium exactly it's what's going to happen, the prices going to be shooting up again. A
moratorium is a wrong step to take in my opinion. Number three, as I sit here and listen to
people talk and I see some of you sitting here who's against million dollar homes, I'm not
saying I'm for it or what. But people against million dollar homes and gated communities, I sit
back and I look. The people that are against the million dollar home and against gated
community
dollar home. They own a million dollar home
in a gated
answer I
to that

expansion
not
get back again to urn",,,,,,,
the politicians that never take care of the people here. That's why we're here because of
negligence in the State's part to build our new roads.
MR. GEERS: Three minutes.
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MR. SYLVA: Salamat.
BAlSA: Thank you, Mr. Sylva. Questions for the testifier? If not, thank you, Mr. Sylva.
next testifier will be Yolanda Dizon and she'll be followed by June Steele. Good evening.
MS. DIZON: Aloha, Council Members. Mahalo for coming to Lahaina, coming to the West Side.
There is a lot of this agricultural lands is not only affected, well a lot on the West Side. I mean
from Ukumehame all the way out to Honokohau. And then they have of course their problems
on East Side. Mahalo for Jo Anne for at least trying. I didn't get any pala pala, I'm sorry, I
came late. I didn't get any pala pala on, on the whole stuff about this moratorium. But for me,
myself it, it's to just take a break. If it's just about taking a break, step back, look at what we
got and then we go forward from there. I'm afraid that if we keep pumping out all these
developments it's going to be too late for us to say, oh let's stop, we made a mistake, let's go
back. 'Cause there's nothing to go back on after that. Everything is just going to be totally
gone. Remember I know we already know this but sometimes we, you know, we get so caught
up in our own little worlds or work or whatever, families, we forget. We're on an island
surrounded by water, hats off to all the true farmers, hats off to them. Because we need the true
farmers. You know, God forbid we have a disaster or Matson cannot come in and deliver, I
mean, check it out every time we have like hurricane or, you know, storm warnings, people
running to the store for toilet paper, all the rice, all the spam. I mean, if we get shut down, cut
off, we have, you know, we have to depend on our farmers. So hats off to our, you know, the
true farmers. All I'm asking for and, and, and I am for this moratorium, but like I said it's kind
of, I didn't get the whole pala pala so I, I know there's a lot of more work that needs to be done.
All I'm asking is just that--stop! Take a break. Back up and see what's going on, and then go
forward. You know, when,
we started this Kuleana Ku'ikahi back in, oh, God, was it
'99 '98?

MS.

at
it
guys
not an easy
I mean you guys
knocked up, down, sideways, you cannot please everybody. But remember, we're on an island.
Right now Maui is not self sufficient, big disaster, get cut off from the rest of the world, that's
it. We ruin our, our ocean, where the fish going come from? We cannot even get from the
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ocean, you ruined everything. If we don't farm our lands or if we don't let the true farmers
farm we starve. So that's all. Thank you.
CHAIR BAlSA: Thank you. Questions
our testifier?
our next testifier is
Steele. Is
June here? The Chair would once again like to remind you, Ms. Steele is the last person who
signed up to testifY.
anyone else would like to testifY, please do so now because not we
will be closing public testimony. Ms. Steele.

MS. STEELE: Hello. My name is June Paahana Steele and I am testifYing on behalf of myself. I was
born here and I'm planning on dying here. I am in support of the ag land moratorium and I
commend Jo Anne Johnson in asking that development be pushed back. My question for all of
you is when you build a house, what's the first thing you build? The foundation, right? I mean
consider water resources, the bypass, the road, sewage, infrastructure as the foundation before
you build more. Because what's going to hold it? It's going to fall. You guys gotta make sure
that everything is paa first, before you guys build more. And to me development is like the roof
of the house. Is the support adequate to carry the roof? A 'ole. You guys all know that. And
we know, we all know that the time to fix a leaking roof is not when it's raining, not after the
fact. Don't skip steps and make what is manageable, unmanageable. Remember the impact of
your decisions and how this affects all of us in West MauL And remember the weight of your
decisions and how it affects not only us here but the generations that come after. I urge you to
conscientiously look at this very seriously. What is really important? Do what is right and give
our keiki a chance, we need to be self sufficient, not dependent. Thank you.
CHAIR BAlSA: Thank you very much. Questions for Ms. Steele?
not, we have one additional
signed up and
Shannon
is the
signed
to
turn.

story. I
it
ways and, and things
I can understand. So
understand where
coming
from. It's kind of like going to a, a person's house, a friend's house and watching two kids play
with one toy then all of a sudden it kind of escalates and gets out of control and they start
fighting over this one toy. And usually the parent in control steps in and says okay, we going
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take a break, I going take the toy away until you guys understand how to play well with each
other.
And that's what I understand
to be, we need to take a break, we need to slow down and,
and look at everything and decide what's best, not for the developers and what's best for, it's
not a Hawaiian, you know, local versus the haole thing. It's not a rich versus the poor, it's a
what's best for Maui and what's best for the community. You know, I whole heartedly agree
that we need these changes 'cause, 'cause Maui is evolving like anything else, we need better
road systems, we need better education. And at the top of it aU we need affordable housing for
the keiki. You know, at my age, I'm kind of in between, they talk about the keiki, and you talk
about the kupuna and I'm kind of in the middle so I hear both sides and try to understand what
is best. And above all in, you know, everything that we talked about tonight it's, it's a balance
to have that balance between what's best for us now to keep moving forward to be able to leave
a legacy for our children. And to leave a house or a home or even land and they can't afford it
when they come back, you know, or they can't viably live there to make a living.
You know, it comes down to, for me, what I believe my opinion is, you know, you're privileged
and you're right, it's their right to, to be a, you know, business owner, it's their right to be a
home owner. But it's a privilege to have that opportunity here in Hawaii. It's a privilege to
have that opportunity here on Maui whether it's on the West Side or South Side or wherever it
is on this island. It's a privilege to live here and a privilege to do the things that we do. And I
applaud all of you because as I attend more meetings I understand that your job isn't an easy
one. You know, and, and I applaud you guys and I respect all of you for being the, the leaders
of our community, to take care of us and make the right decisions. And once again I support
this and I thank you guys for, you know, all that you've done and have a safe holiday season.
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CHAIR BAlSA: The public testimony is closed. The Chair is going to call for a short recess until
8:15 and when we reconvene
announce how we're going to proceed
here. So short
recess. . .. (gavel) ...

RECESS:

8:06

RECONVENE:

8:18

BAlSA: The meeting of the Planning Committee will come back to order. '" (gavel) ...
Okay. We'd like to thank all
you for your testimony. I want you to know that we listened
very carefully and we made a lot of notes and we're gonna, we took notes and we're gonna pay
attention. However at this point I would like to ask Jeff Hunt the Director of Planning for the
County of Maui if he would make some remarks. And my intent, so that you know in case
you're worried about when you're finally going to get home. After Jeff's remarks I would like
to adjourn this meeting and defer this item. And the reason for that is as you have heard like
we have heard this is a very complicated issue, it win require a lot of study and a lot of thought
and a lot of researching before we go forward. So that is the intent of the Chair and we'll take
it one step at a time. But I wanted to give you an idea if you're worried about when am I going
to get home. I wanted our Planning Director to please address all of us. Mr. Hunt.
MR. HUNT: Thank you, Chair. The Planning Department has discussed the draft moratorium or draft
bill and there's some consensus ofthe Planning staff. We don't have an official position but we
have some remarks that perhaps the Committee can use in, in making your decision. It, it's not
unusual for jurisdictions to establish a moratorium because of pending planning processes.
There's been some phrases kicked around about it, it gives you time to just sit back and
analyze.
I
a legitimate purpose
a,
Planning

There's some language
the bill that needs to be addressed and, and a couple testifiers
mentioned it. That if affects community plan amendments and Change in Zonings then that
would be a different type of moratorium. If the intent is only to affect agricultural lands and
still allow for community plan amendments and Change in Zonings then that language needs to
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be clarified. In regards to the traffic impact fees the details of that bill are still being worked
out, and the Planning Department believes that ag development really is a small portion
traffic impacts on West Maui or elsewhere. And the Department, we have difficulty seeing why
of the other
the ag development is being singled out for traffic impacts when really a
developments have probably larger impacts on, on traffic. In regards to building permits, the
Planning Department as we read it believes that the moratorium would effect an farm
structures, even storage buildings or garages for farm vehicles and we question if that's really
the intent of the moratorium. And it's not then, then that language needs to be addressed. In
terms of building within the right-of-way that's a legitimate concern, there, there is a lot of
uncertainty with where the right-of-ways are going to be out in West Maui. But at the same
time some of the, some of the right-of-ways have already been designated and some of them
will be on public land. Most of the land between Olowalu and, and Maalaea will probably, the
right-of-way will be on public lands. So the concern with building permits affecting the future
right-of-way isn't that, isn't that great of a concern with the Planning Department. We
understand the concern it's just that it's, it's not that grave a concern I guess from the
Department's perspective.
A number of speakers mentioned that there, there is an ongoing process to designate the rightof-ways and, and that, that should take care of that. The last comment that the Planning
Department had was regarding the length of time and, and right now there's some language
about updating the West Maui Community Plan and that literally could be years away and that
would be a very long time for a moratorium. Especially if it, if it addressed or if it included
Change in Zonings and community plan amendments. If the, if the Council decides to go down
this road with a moratorium, the Planning Department suggests that you just put a date certain
on there and whether it be one year or two year you could, then it sunsets, you could always
come back and, and revisit
having something
as to
a community
out a
U ...... HV'''L

one '-!""..,i:)Uvu.
CHAIR BAlSA: All right. Member Medeiros.

- 56-

PLANNING COMMITTEE
Council of the County of Maui
Lahaina Intermediate School Cafeteria

December 18,2007

COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Director Hunt, you spoke about the right-of-way which I'm
assuming most people call tonight the traffic corridor. Is that the same?
MR. HUNT: There's several right-of-ways under several plans. The bypass is one.
extension of
the bypass is another and then the realignment, what I would call the realignment
Launiupoko to Maalaea. So in my mind, there's
and those are broken down in different
phases.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Thank you. And you're saying that the language
may affect the construction of these?

the bill

MR. HUNT: We were just trying to give our opinion on whether it is that important to control building
permits with the intent to not preclude future alignments. And it's, it's important that you
understand that a number of those future alignments have already been designated through
environmental impact statements. A number of the, or a good section of the alignment will be
on public land so it won't be effected by building permits. So I guess we're raising the
question and we don't have the answer, we're just bringing this to your attention, is it worth the
effort to put a building permit moratorium giving, giving that information that we just provided
you.
COUNCILMEMBER MEDEIROS: Okay. Thank you, Director Hunt for that clarification. Mahalo.
CHAIR BAlSA: The Chair would now like to give the remaining Members, and as you can see, we
are a sman Committee of five members. And as I said Chair Hokama was excused from the
meeting. Member Molina had to leave and he had notified us previously that he would have to
to afford the Members
are here an
leave. So that leaves the three of us
start

was
know how it
see
changes
concerns
are very good helping us consider all the
that has been presented tonight. And I
think that's the goal of having a public hearing is not to be judgmental but instead to listen to
everyone's expression of their thoughts and their what we call in Hawaiian their manao, their
inner feelings. And so I think we have gained that knowledge tonight by listening to all the
testimony. And I express my appreciation to all of you for coming out and, and testifying and
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being apart of the government process that decides, you know, which is something difficult for
us to do. The decision is always difficult because no matter what we decide some people
be happy and some will not be and there's no way
pleasing everyone. So we hope by
gaining as much information and then when we go back and we research and study as much as
we can on the issues that we can corne to a decision that's a responsible decision that benefits
the majority of the people. So once again I thank you for corning and those of you that stuck it
out with us until now, you know, we appreciate you being here. And once again I thank our
Staff for being here, I thank Councilmember Johnson for bringing this forward so that we can
discuss it and deliberate on it. And especially thank you to Chair, Chairwoman Baisa for this
public hearing tonight. Mahalo.
CHAIR BAlSA: Thank you, Member Medeiros. And now I'd like to ask our Councilmember Johnson
to make her remarks.
VICE-CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you very much. I know we're a small but spirited group here
ending up this hearing. But I too want to add my thank you to those of you that carne out
because one of the most difficult things when you introduce any piece of legislation and this is
the seventh time that I have introduced moratorium measure of some sort or another is trying to
get a hearing. It does no good and I know that several of the people testified oh there's a much
greater impact on the hotels. Well we had a hotel moratorium quite a long while ago and that
doesn't seem to slow anything down. And we had an agriculture moratorium before I got on
the Council and that didn't seem to slow anything down. But at least now we are having a
hearing so that the measure can be discussed. The most frustrating thing for us as Legislators is
to see the problems, you know the problems, I know the problems, but if you don't corne
together in a forum of discussion and at least try to pull from the public which has the wider
and
just
you don't try to get

project
is pell11l1ltte:d
has a separate hearing process, I have even
I believe it was
Preparatory Academy,
the hospital, none of those things would be impacted because the zoning right now is going
through a separate track. That is not the purpose and intent. One of the most critical things that
I think we are facing here in West Maui is .. . (end of tape, start 4B at 8:30 p.rn.) . ..
understanding where we are going with development. It's an illusion that the Council has been
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in control of development for years. The government for the most part has had little or nothing
to do with the control of development. It has been time and time again we are forced to react to
development because the developers have been in the driver seat. We have not had an adequate
opportunity to plan because we don't have that luxury of time. It's one application after
of the developments are bad
another, continuous hearings and
not saying that
developments, some of them are very excellent. I have even introduced amendments myself
for things that I really felt were important for the community.
allowing planning to actually
But what we, I believe need to do is take a leadership role
occur instead of simply reacting to development. So for me I think that at this point the
dialogue is the meaningful part of this conversation. I also believe that there are critical areas
which I've heard loud and clear from the community, particularly in the Honolua area we really
have to be very careful about thinking where we go with development. If we can compress our
infrastructure into some of the existing areas that we have, that's great. But like everyone else,
one day our, our ocean will eventually erode portions of our existing highway. It's to the point
where it will no longer be a corridor that we can utilize. So before that happens I seriously
would like you to think about what are our opportunities are now. When there is not a house
built, I would not want to have what happened on Ikena Street happen again. It's not fair to
take someone's home and put a highway through the middle of it. And it's not fair for someone
to have a highway built where they've, they've built their dream home and all of a sudden
because there's a burial or there's an environmental issue and we can't go through a particular
area we have to relocate that road. Where will we put the road if there's a house? So for me
those are the issues, that's why this is really important to me and I look forward to receiving
your written testimony and constructive suggestions as to how we may improve this measure
and how we may make it better so that it serves the majority of people in our community and it
serves
best intere:sts

I also would like to thank the Staff. You know, this is just a few days before Christmas, and
they indulged me when I said I wanted to have a meeting tonight. They could have said no.
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We don't want because it's almost Christmas and we, we need time off with our families, and to
go shopping, and bake, and do whatever they had to do; but they're here. And so I would like
coming tonight, and for
most of
I'd
to thank all of them very, very much
like to wish all of you a very happy holidays.
And I'd like to ask the Committee Members, the Chair's recommendation is--based on what we
heard tonight and the great amount of work that we have to do on this bill before we do any
more--Chair would like to defer this issue.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS. (PRESENT: BAlSA, JOHNSON,
AND MEDEIROS)
ACTION:

DEFER.

CHAIR BAlSA: Thank you very much, Members; and, therefore, the meeting
. . . (gavel) ...

ADJOURN: 8:37 p.m.

APPROVED BY:
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IS

adjourned .
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DATED the 26th day of December, 2007, in Pukalani, Hawaii

Daniel Schoenbeck
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